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20.05.2022 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

Year 6 PSHE Changing Me 
 
Within PSHE, we will be shortly starting our Changing Me topic, which forms an important part of our curriculum. 
As of September 2020, it is now statutory for schools to teach Relationships and Health Education. 
 
We revised our curriculum to ensure we include all the statutory requirements and cover a range of topics in an 
age-appropriate way to enable children to make sense of the physical and emotional changes that are happening 
to them, as well as helping them to keep themselves healthy and safe. 
 
You may find that your child starts asking questions about the topic at home, or you might want to take the 
opportunity to talk your child about issues before the work is covered in school. 
 
The following vocabulary will be delivered to the children in Year 6: 
 

self-esteem, negative body-talk, choice, feelings/emotions, challenge, mental health, puberty, ovulation, 
masturbation, clitoris, sperm, testicles, ovaries, vagina, penis, pubic hair, menstruation, semen, erection, 
breasts, tampon, hormones, wet dream. sanitary towel, womb, fallopian tube, vulva, periods, pregnancy, 
embryo, foetus, placenta, umbilical cord, labour, contractions, cervix, midwife, relationship, sexting, 
adolescent, independence, identity, values, pressure. 
 
In addition to these lessons, there is a lesson on ‘Conception to Birth’ (Lesson 3) which allows you to opt your 
child out if necessary, but the other lessons remain statutory.  
 
Further information regarding our PSHE and RSE curriculum can be found on the PSHE tab on our school website. 
If you have any concerns or questions regarding the content that will be taught, please contact school and we will 
make this available. Otherwise, we will assume you are happy for your child to receive the full programme of 
lessons. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mrs Jones 
PSHE lead 
 



 

 

 


